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SUNDAY SERVICES 

10.00am – MORNING WORSHIP 
 

For morning service with HOLY COMMUNION 
Please see Church Diary printed inside this Newsletter 

 

Requests for BAPTISMS and WEDDINGS should be 
made to the Minister 

 



The calling of 

 
MIDHURST METHODIST CHURCH 

 
is to 

love God 

and to 

love our neighbours 

 
* * * * * 

 
We are committed to: 

Spreading the good news of Jesus Christ 
As expressed in God’s word from the Bible 

The worship of God at the centre of our lives 

Demonstrating God’s love for everyone 

Helping people grow in the Christian faith 

Challenging injustices 

Blessing the local community 
 



from our Minister… 

Dear Friends, 

As Easter approaches, I want to share with you something that is very 
important to me about the resurrection faith. It’s so critical to me that 
you will doubtless hear me referring to this at other times as well.  

If you have been at worship regularly, you will have heard me say that 
one of my previous appointments was a complete disaster. It was a 
mismatch between what the churches wanted and what I was able to 
offer. The effect on me – on us, indeed – was terrible. I’ll spare you 
the gory details.  

During those dark days, one book just about kept my head above 
water. It was Bishop Tom Wright’s ‘Surprised by Hope’, in which he 
explains how the resurrection of Jesus is the foundation of all our hope 
as Christians.  

In the book, Wright spends a lot of time writing about the Apostle 
Paul’s famous chapter concerning resurrection - 1 Corinthians 15. 
Within that chapter, he concentrates a lot on the final verse, number 
58:  

Therefore, my dear brothers and sisters, stand firm. Let 
nothing move you. Always give yourselves fully to the work 
of the Lord, because you know that your labour in the Lord 
is not in vain. 

Some of us might expect a chapter on the resurrection to end with a 
glorious statement about heaven and the new creation, but no -        
Paul brings it back to the here and now. Because the resurrection is 
the first fruits of God making all things new, all our work for the Lord 
is taken up and used in building for the kingdom of God. None of it is 
worthless. It will all be used somehow.  

Therefore, when what I offered in that appointment was not received 
by several people, I could at least know that God would still use my 
offerings for his kingdom. I didn’t know how, and in all honesty I still 
don’t. But I believe he will.  



 

 

I share this with you for two reasons. Firstly, for anyone reading this 
who feels discouraged in their life and faith. I want you to learn, as I 
did, that the resurrection means there is hope, and what you do in 
faith for Jesus will prove worthwhile.  

Secondly, I share this for those of us who think that the resurrection 
means we can sit back and think of heaven. Tom Wright puts the 
challenge like this: ‘Jesus is risen, and we’ve got a job to do.’  

Let’s work for him in hope. 

Your friend and minister,  

Dave  

 

 

 

 

Our Ascension Day Communion Service will be on Thursday 9th May 
at 6.30pm, with Rev Dave Faulkner. We hope to be in the garden but 
we’ll be in the Church if the weather dictates. Tea and cakes 
afterwards!  

 

This is the start of ThyKingdomCome, the global 
ecumenical prayer movement that invites Christians 
around the world to pray from Ascension to 
Pentecost for more people to come to know Jesus.  

 https://www.thykingdomcome.global 
 

 



 
 

MIDHURST METHODIST CHURCH 
1904-1924 

 

On the 19th May we celebrate our 120th Anniversary 
 

Our Service at 10am will be led – for this his first year with us – by 
our minister Rev David Faulkner 

 
Followed at 12.30pm by our Anniversary Lunch 

(details to follow) 
 
∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

 
Some other dates for your diary…. 
 

 

Rev David Beazley from the Leprosy Mission will 
preach on 28th April. We will have an envelope 
collection for the Leprosy Mission at this service. 
 
We are celebrating the work of MHA with a coffee 
morning at 10am on Friday 7th June in the Hall. 
MHA Sunday is 9th June. Mrs Shelagh Morgan will preach and we’ll 
have an envelope collection for those unable to come to the coffee 
morning. 
 
On 19th July Sian will be hosting a coffee morning for Action for 
Children at her home. 



 
Methodist Church Gaza Appeal 
 
 
The Methodist Church in Britain has launched an appeal to support 
the emergency work being carried out in Gaza by the Methodist 
Liaison Office’s partners.  
The partners’ work focuses on helping civilians in Gaza with medical, 
dental and mental health issues and offering them financial support. 
Speaking about the war in the Gaza Strip, which is 25 miles long and 
houses 2.3 million people, the President and Vice-President expressed 
their deep horror at the physical and psychological impact the 
continued violence is having on families: 
“The scale of the destruction and tragic loss of life in so short a space 
of time is incomparable…with… any other conflict in recent times. We 
grieve for all lives lost on 7thOctober and in the subsequent 
fighting. There is no justification for such widespread killing of tens of 
thousands of innocent people and we are gravely concerned for the 
entire population of the Gaza strip.” 
The Methodist Liaison Office (MLO) supports several partners in the 
region, many of whom have had to adapt the support they offer in 
light of the Israeli Defence Forces' military campaign. 
The Department of Service to Palestinian Refugees (DSPR) is part of 
the Near East Council of Churches (NECC) and the Jerusalem Princess 
Basma Centre had just opened a clinic in Gaza when the violence 
started; they are working in the most difficult of circumstances. 
The DSPR-NECC says the situation in Gaza is a disaster beyond belief 
and the impact on people is catastrophic. They are working with some 
of the most vulnerable civilians and in central and south Gaza their 
clinic is one of only four centres that continue to operate: they are 
able to see around 500 people a day. Their mental health support 
reaches children aged between five and nine through open days and 
other activities in different shelters and schools.  
The DSPR-NECC wants to expand this work to help more children and 
women, offering mental health first aid to those traumatised by the  

https://www.mecc.org/dspr


 
 
conflict. The DSPR-NECC has also given grants of around £150 to 
families to buy water, food and other essential supplies. 
Members of the Christian 
community are taking refuge in 
Gaza’s two churches: the Holy 
Family Catholic Church and the 
St Porphyrius Orthodox Church.  
The DSPR-NECC is supporting 
these people with food, medical 
supplies, fuel for the electrical 
generator and hygiene products. 
The Jerusalem Princess Basma Centre works with children with 

disabilities and their families. It 
opened a new rehabilitation clinic 
in Gaza so families do not have to 
make the difficult journey to 
Jerusalem for treatment. Their 
occupational therapist, Al-Zahraa 
is sheltering in a school in Rafah 
where 3000 people are living in 

crowded and restricted accommodation, and their social worker, 
Musa is based in a church in Gaza City where a community of sisters 
run a home for 40 children with disabilities. Staff specialise in 
occupational therapy, physiotherapy, and speech and language 
therapy; they are making short videos to support and coach staff in 
Gaza on how to treat acute and chronic disabilities. 
 
Search ‘Gaza Appeal’ on the Methodist Website 
 
Donation is through the Methodist Church World Mission Fund, via 
JustGiving - please add 'GAZA APPEAL' at the end of the online 
form where you can leave a message. 
 



SAINT  OLAV 
 
Many of you will know Saint Olav's church in 
North Street Chichester which is now a 
Christian book shop. Saint Olav's church is the oldest surviving church 
building in Chichester city centre but why is it named after a 
Norwegian saint?  
Its dedication suggests a Scandinavian link and implies that it was not 
founded before the mid - 11th century. The church is named after 
Saint Olav, King of Norway, who converted to Christianity. 
The founders of the church were likely to be Scandinavian merchants 
and one, Ketel Esterman, owned nearby houses. 

Olav was the son of King Harald Grenske of 
Norway. He spent most of his youth as a Norse 
raider until 1010 when he was baptised at 
Rouen. In 1013 he journeyed to England and 
offered his services to King Ethelred against the 
invading Danes. Returning home in 1015, after 
succeeding to the throne, he embarked on a war 
to free Norway from the domination of the 
Danes and Swedes and defeated Earl Sweyn in 
1016. He immediately requested that 
missionaries be sent from England to advance 
the Christianisation of Norway.  
Olav was slain in battle in 1031. Although not 
considered holy during his lifetime. Olav was 
soon revered after death owing to reports of 

miracles occurring at his tomb. He was greatly respected as a 
champion of Norwegian independence and his shrine became the 
foundation of the cathedral of Trondheim which was a popular place 
of pilgrimage during the Middle Ages.  
He is the patron saint of Norway.            
St. Olav's church still holds an annual Eucharist service on 29th July 
which is Saint Olav's day.   

AC 
 



 

MCH 
 Community Lunch 

 

 

In the last issue we reported the success of the first lunch in the Church 
Hall on 15th January. We are delighted to tell you that it has gone from 
strength to strength, with new guests coming along every week. 

We have two volunteer teams – our Kitchen Team does a splendid job 
of preparing and cooking a range of appetising dishes, with a new 
menu every week and three choices each for mains and desserts. As 
numbers continue to increase we are exploring the option of joining 
UK Harvest to source some of our fresh fruits and vegetables. 

Our Front of House Team welcomes on average around 20 guests each 
week (after our first ten weeks we already have an amazing total of 57 
guests on our register). It’s a great job for volunteers – following initial 
setup, most of us just sit with guests and chat over tea or coffee until 
the meal is ready to be served! Our guests constantly tell us how much 
they appreciate the warm welcome, friendly atmosphere and tasty 
homecooked meals. 

This is a fabulous way to share God’s love with members of our 
community. If it sounds like something you would enjoy as a guest or 
a volunteer, please just come along on a Monday and see for yourself 
– every Monday (excluding bank holidays) from 11.30 with meals 
served at 12.30. As you know, the refreshments and meal are entirely 
free and no booking is required.  

 

Chris 

On behalf of the Community Lunch Team 

 

  



  

  “IN TOUCH”   February 2023 

The top issue discussed at the Midhurst 
Community Forums in May and November 
last year was loneliness and isolation. 

Connecting to people is one of the “Five Steps to Wellbeing” 
recommended by MIND as we all want to feel valued for who we are.  

So (Keeping) “In Touch” is being set up as a telephone buddying 
service, whereby volunteer callers undertake to make 3 phone calls a 
week to people who would welcome a friendly chat.  

We are now recruiting volunteer callers and would particularly 
welcome those in the rural parishes around Midhurst (e.g. Stedham, 
Rogate, Harting, Milland, Fernhurst) 

There has to be some necessary admin around this to protect both the 
caller and the recipient of the call. So volunteer callers are asked: 

• to complete a simple application form now 

• to sign a confidentiality form (to avoid gossiping) 

• to agree to being DBSd (safeguarding both caller and called) 

• to attend a briefing session (about Do’s and don’ts)  

• to committing to make 3 phone calls a week 

We will then link volunteer callers to those wishing to hear a friendly 
voice each week. The calls can of course be made from home. 

This is a lovely opportunity for those who may themselves not be able 
to get out much to make the calls, and thereby to provide a valuable 
service to others. We hope to start “In Touch” calls in early April.      

And thank you!  

Mike Abbott, Secretary to Hub Trustees 

admin@midhurstcommunityhub.co.uk ; 01730-770403 

The forms are available in the Vestry. 

mailto:admin@midhurstcommunityhub.co.uk


Prayer Focus 

There is so much to pray about in our ever-changing world and 
climate: 

Pray that kindness might prevail in our lives and attitudes to others, 
enabling us to show God’s love in every encounter. Enable us to use 
this kindness to open people’s hearts and minds. 

The situations in conflict-torn areas need all the prayer power we can 
muster – people suffering at the hands of the fearsome forces of 
opposing armies, not just the bombardments but unimaginable 
agonies of hunger, thirst and watching their loved ones die for lack of 
medical treatment. 

We must offer our thanks to God for current developments in medical 
science, and pray that such advances are ongoing; we all have family 
or friends working through serious health issues. We pray that 
strength can be found to manage the concerns such situations 
inevitably raise. We are not alone. 

We pray for our community and church, the people, families, friends 
who make up a support network, ready to help, willing to give time, 
effort, and care. 

We pray that the hope and joy of the Easter message can touch all 
lives, and awake the quest for answers which a relationship with God, 
through Jesus, can bring. 

We give prayers of thanks for the opportunities we can take to show 
His love and also for the safe place we have to worship. 

 

  

Friends are like angels who lift us to our feet when our own 
wings have difficulty in remembering how to fly. 

 



 

Mischief Makers    

 

What a busy, exciting term we have had at Mischief Makers! The many 

days of heavy rain we are sure brought our Mum’s out after half term 

and it was very boisterous with up to 28 carers one day so with added 

friends and grandparents plus many siblings it was all systems go. Our 

fantastic volunteers did a great job as no toy had not been played with 

and scattered and refreshments were in great demand. We are 

grateful to Fran as, since her little boy whom we got to know very well 

has gone to school, she now comes back to help.  

We welcomed new babies and new mums and little ones, some 

travelling in from the surrounding villages. 

World Book Day was 7th March and it 

was not only the children who came 

dressed up but the volunteers got into 

the spirit too. We managed to get some 

WBD books of Elmer the elephant and 

Charlie McGrew to give to each child.  

Our thanks go to David for leading our 

Easter Celebration Service again. Expressing the care and love of God  

was fun if not a bit chaotic with Gayle being mother duck for the song 

‘Five Little Ducks’ while volunteers acted out ‘over the hill and far 

away’. Gayle also managed to quieten the children to do one of their 

favourite songs ‘Sleeping Bunnies’. The children were given little bags 

of chocolate and the Mums posies of flowers.  

During the service we gave a very special thank-you card the children 

had made, together with a plant each, to Angela and Peter who have 

so regularly given their time and energy to Mischief Makers over the 



years and are now stepping down. We 

are very grateful for all they have done 

and shall miss their contributions to 

the group; it will be a big hole to fill. 

We hope that they will be able to drop 

in to see us in the future.   

We have purchased some new 

climbing-style equipment and hope to 

see how this is used next term. This will replace some existing 

equipment which is beginning to wear from enthusiastic use.  

It is a privilege to meet the carers and see the little ones grow and 

blossom and we always welcome new volunteers who might like to 

join the team even if just occasionally.  

BC 

 

 
CHRISTIAN  AID  SUNDAY  

  
 

Christian Aid  
. provides emergency response 
. promotes peace and stability in conflict-affected areas 
. supports healthcare initiatives 
. advocates for land rights and access 
. helps communities adapt to climate change 
 

With your support more families can build reliable and diverse 
incomes that bring them food, security, better health, safer homes, 
increased resilience and hope. 
 

On Sunday 5th May we will have an envelope collection for Christian 
Aid and a Bring and Buy Table in the foyer.  
Items for the table can be edibles or any new saleable goods.      

          AC   

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://btckstorage.blob.core.windows.net/site7702/christian_aid_logo_red_eng.jpg&imgrefurl=http://stpeterandstandrew.btck.co.uk/SaintAndrewsBishopstone/Oursupportgoesto&h=700&w=1578&sz=258&tbnid=wDkZzy39ONjN0M:&tbnh=54&tbnw=122&zoom=1&usg=__cVPYABF5yJnOnD9lqPTN2KlVens=&docid=jUOCqc88vT986M&hl=en-GB&sa=X&ei=SCW6UfavOIS8Of_5gegF&ved=0CDkQ9QEwAg&dur=344


 
Eco Church  

 
 

Here are two issues which are important to the environment, this 
spring: 
 

1. We have all heard of this idea before but if you have a lawn give the 
mowing a break for the month of May.   
Apart from avoiding the work of mowing the lawn you will be helping 
pollinating insects as, by letting the lawn grow taller, wild flowers will 
have a chance to bloom providing essential food sources for bees, 
butterflies, moths and other pollinators crucial to our ecosystem. A 
longer lawn also provides shelter and nesting sites for birds, 
hedgehogs and other small mammals. 
The health of the soil will improve as long grass acts as a natural mulch, 
helping to retain moisture and suppressing weeds, so leading to 
healthier, more fertile soil. A month without lawn mowing will give us 
time to do other much-needed jobs in the garden and the chance to 
sit in the garden and enjoy being out in the fresh air!! 
You can even extend the period of not mowing or mow less often 
throughout the growing season. 
 

2. Buying fewer clothes also helps the environment. 
By buying less clothing, we consume less of the resources used in their 
production. If we buy better-quality clothing that lasts longer, less 
waste is created. If you buy “fast fashion” ie cheaper clothing, more of 
it ends up in landfill. Think twice before you throw your clothes out. 
Buying clothing in charity shops is a good form of recycling - diverting 
clothes from landfill and giving them longer use. 
As well as the energy and chemicals used to create new clothes, 
washing our clothes releases 500,000 tons of microfibres into the 
ocean each year - equivalent to 50 billion plastic bottles.  
It is shocking to think that for every 10 items of clothing we buy our 
grandparents bought only 2.        
           SM 



Eco Church 
It is now an option for us to become an Eco Church by registering with 
a charity called “A Rocha” which would help us to go green in all areas 
of church life.  
This is something which other Churches in our circuit are already 
engaged with and could be of great benefit to us if we join by 
encouraging us to explore how to take better care of God’s earth in our 
church life, through the framework of Eco Church. 
If you would like to be involved in this new venture for our church, 
please speak to our minister or one of the stewards. 
 

Sian 
 
 

 
 



 
Latest Information from Sanctuary in Chichester 

 

 

Two Syrian refugees who arrived seven years 
ago and have been helped by Sanctuary in 
Chichester recently attained British 
citizenship. Mr A S said, “I am extremely 
happy and pleased that my family and I have 
become members of the Great British 
community. I hope my family and I will be 
active citizens serving and respecting the 
Kingdom.” 
Community support is important in aiding refugees and asylum-
seekers to integrate into local society and build new lives. SiC provides 
this type of support through volunteers, helping individuals navigate 
the challenges of settling in a new country. Their family’s journey also 
demonstrates their resilience and determination in seeking a safe and 
stable life here. 
The Mayor and Mayoress of Chichester visited Chichester Park Hotel 
in December to get an understanding of the support systems that 
were being established and the care that was being provided. The visit 
highlighted the collaborative efforts of the hotel staff, volunteers, and 
local organisations, like Sanctuary in Chichester and Children on the 
Edge, in creating a welcoming and supportive environment for the 
refugees. It was a reaffirmation of the community’s dedication to 
helping these individuals and families as they start their new lives in 
the UK. 
Sanctuary in Chichester’s Pathways to Independence (PTI) 
programme empowers beneficiaries, with significant results through 
focusing on volunteering, employment, and skill-building workshops. 
Volunteering: The PTI program has successfully supported sixteen 
beneficiaries into volunteering posts. Volunteering has an important 
rôle in enhancing participants’ mental health and self-esteem as well 

https://cityofsanctuary.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/02/cofs-logo_hires_colour_whitebg.jpg


as experience of the workplace culture in the UK and learning new 
skills. 
Entrepreneurial Venture: One couple has been supported in becoming 
entrepreneurs, launching ‘E & J Syrian Cuisine’. Late in 2023, they 
expanded their venture to market stalls and have aspirations to open 
a restaurant.  
Employment Support and Training: PTI has provided comprehensive 
employment support, including composing  CVs, job search assistance, 
and linking beneficiaries with the National Careers Service. Refugees 
face huge barriers to employment but this work has had tangible 
results, achieving employment in security firms and care homes. 
Education and Workshops: including Driving Theory English Lessons, 
an IT Course for Beginners, a Volunteering Workshop at the Hotel, and 
a Volunteering & Employment Networking Event 
SiC is working with MIND to provide mental health support for asylum 
seekers, refugees and volunteers.  A Mental Health Support Worker, 
a Ukrainian refugee who specialises in trauma psychotherapy and 
psychology, has been providing counselling sessions for hotel 
residents, the weekly drop-in, women’s group, and volunteers. There 
is a significant demand for this service.  
The SiC website has a long report on this subject which gives insight 
into the psychological problems refugees face, particularly in an 
unfamiliar culture: 
https://sanctuaryinchichester.org/collaboration-with-west-sussex-
mind/ 
 
 

SiC contacts: 
email: sanctuaryinchichester@gmail.com 
website: https://sanctuaryinchichester.org 
Donations: please make Cheques payable to “Sanctuary in 
Chichester” and send to: 
Sanctuary in Chichester, PO Box 794, CHICHESTER, PO19 9UL 

  

https://sanctuaryinchichester.org/2023/08/27/a-culinary-journey-exploring-syria-through-cuisine/
https://sanctuaryinchichester.org/collaboration-with-west-sussex-mind/
https://sanctuaryinchichester.org/collaboration-with-west-sussex-mind/
https://sanctuaryinchichester.org/


The ‘word search’ grid below contains the names of 26 states in the 
USA. If you find all 26 states you will also notice that the unused letters 
in the grid spell out a relevant verse from the Good News Bible (1976).  

  

US States Puzzle Answers:  

 

ARKANSAS, ALASKA, CALIFORNIA, COLORADO, IDAHO, KANSAS, 
LOUISIANA, MAINE, MINESOTA, MISSISSIPPI, MONTANA, NEBRASKA, 
NEW MEXICO, NEW YORK, NORTH DAKOTA, OHIO, OKLAMOMA, 
PENNSYLVANIA, RHODE ISLAND, SOUTH DAKOTA, TENNESSEE, TEXAS, 
UTAH, WASHINGTION, WISCONSIN, WYOMING 
 

Puzzle by Ralph Hewitt 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchurchmag.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D3c029dba9cc1aea33544d0ba4%26id%3D0960968ec5%26e%3Dd1ea49d9c6&data=05%7C01%7C%7C046ceea3db1e495783ca08dbf2b5ccf4%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638370634883769871%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=D%2FN%2Ffto%2FmiRTj%2B5a7PH96jh%2B5usa1WSpjPgJhU%2BLEPY%3D&reserved=0


GDPR - Data Protection Update  
 

At this time of year your Data Protection Lead must complete certain 
documents, on behalf of the Managing Trustees (ie the Church 
Members) for District, certifying that we are all keeping our 
confidential Church data in an appropriate manner. Your GDPR Lead 
has to sign personally to say this is happening. At present this duty falls 
to the Senior Steward as we do not have a GDPR person. There’s a lot 
of information available for you on the TCMP website about all this, 
but briefly I need to remind you that you must: 
 

- keep only records that you need, and keep them up-to-date 
Review the data you have. Ensure that the information about 
individuals is used only for the purposes for which it was collected and 
is kept relevant and accurate. 
 

- destroy records you no longer need, in a timely manner  
Where information about an individual is not required anymore it 
should permanently be deleted as soon as possible. 
 

- keep the records secure 
Make sure your software and firewall are up-to-date and install 
upgrades when available. Use passwords. Don’t leave papers lying 
around where others can find them. Don’t share email accounts. 
 

- ensure you have consent if that is what you are relying on 
If the data is held through the consent of the individual, rather than 
‘legitimate interest’, this consent needs to be renewed after 2 years.  
 

- be aware of the contents of the Managing Trustees’ Privacy Notice 
This is displayed in the Hall. You can find it online and print your own 
copy or I can send you the link. 
 

All the above needs to be followed so I can certify that we are 
compliant on the ‘Data Protection Annual Checklist’. There is yet 
another layer of bureaucracy, the ‘Processor Record for Managing 
Trustees’ which also needs to be certified and I will be doing this for 
2024.            AG 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 
Friday 19th April at 7.30pm at Haslemere Church: 
 

A concert by the Solent Fellowship Salvation Army Band 
£10 - phone Malcolm Harris 07842 973341 
Profits go to Midhurst Macmillan and the Salvation Army. 
 
 

Information on this event is on the noticeboard in the Hall. 
 

SILENT RETREAT 
People often feel called to silence in response to God. When we 
find it hard to fully articulate what we want to express, silence can 
often liberate us from feeling bound by words, especially for those 
who feel over busy, or have recently experienced change. 
 

A silent retreat is a good opportunity to press the pause button in 
the hustle and bustle of everyday life, and to reflect on changing 
circumstances in our lives.  Above all else a silent retreat can give 
us the opportunity to encounter God’s unfailing Presence more 
deeply.   
The day will start with some meditation and will explain the 
resources available throughout the day.  These will include the 
labyrinth and creative prayer spaces. The rest of the day will 
continue in silence, including the sharing of lunch. 
 

Saturday 27th April, 10.00am to 4pm  
Tea and coffee available from 9.30am 
 

Suggested offering £35 (to include refreshments, lunch and afternoon 

tea). 

Venue:     Wisdom House, Romsey, Hants.  SO51 8EL 
For more information: Tel: 01794 830206 
or email: reception@wisdomhouseromsey.co.uk 
www.wisdomhouseromsey.org.uk 

 

mailto:reception@wisdomhouseromsey.co.uk


    

The Smaller Beatitudes 

Blessed are those who can laugh at themselves; they will have no 
end of fun. 

Blessed are those who can tell a mountain from a molehill; they with 
be saved a lot of bother. 

Blessed are those who know how to relax without looking for 
excuses; they are on the way to becoming wise. 

Happy are those who can appreciate a smile and forget a frown; they 
will walk on the sunny side of the street. 

Happy are those who can be kind in understanding the attitudes of 
others; they may be taken for fools, but this is the price of charity. 

Happy are you if you know when to hold your tongue and smile; the 
Gospel has begun to live in your heart. 

Blessed are those who think before acting and pray before thinking; 
they will avoid many blunders. 

Above all …… 

Blessed are those who recognise the Lord in all whom they meet; the 
light of truth shines in their lives. 

They have found true wisdom. 

 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

 
Word Search: The Hidden Bible Verse is from 2 Peter 2:20 (Good News 
Bible, The Bible Societies 1976): 
SUCH PEOPLE ARE IN A WORSE STATE AT THE END 
  

https://www.pngall.com/sunshine-png/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


Please come along to our…. 
 

 

Spring Fair 
in the Hall 

Saturday 11th May, 10am-12noon 
 

 

Bric-a-Brac, Toys, Homebakes, Books, Raffle, Plants, Greeting 
Cards, Refreshments, Bacon Sandwiches 

 

Entrance £1 includes a free cup of coffee 
 

Supporting the work of the Methodist Church in Midhurst 

 
     
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

***Spring Fair*** 

11th May 
 

Can You Help refresh the Bric-a-Brac in time for the Spring Sale??  

Books are also needed. 

If you have anything suitable please contact either Angela or Sian 

who are organising this important fund-raising event. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Diary Dates  
 

      

April   

 

      

Wed 3rd  10.30am Café Church  Church 

Sun   7th  10.00am Holy Communion Rev R Atkins-Greig 

Sun 14th  10.00am Morning Service Rev A Hughes 

Wed 17th  10.30am Café Church  Church  

Thur 18th  10.00am Mischief Makers Church Hall 

Sun   21st  10.00am Morning Service Rev D Faulkner 

Thurs 25th   7.30pm Leadership Meeting Mrs A Griffiths 

Sat 27th 
 10.00am-

noon Community Day Midhurst Rother College 

Sun 28th  10.00am Morning Service Rev D Beazley 

   

 

    (Leprosy Mission) 

   

 

      

May   

 

      

Wed 1st  10.30am Café Church  Church 

Thur 2nd  10.00am Mischief Makers Church Hall 

Sun 5th  10.00am Holy Communion Rev D Faulkner 

Thur 9th  10.00am Mischief Makers Church Hall 

  
 6.30pm Ascension Day Service Rev D Faulkner 

 Fri 10th   2.00pm Set up Fair  Church Hall 

 Sat 11th  10-12noon Spring Fair  Church Hall 

Sun 12th   10.00am Morning Service Mrs W Corney 

Wed 15th  10.30am Café Church  Church 

Thur 16th  10.00am Mischief Makers Church Hall 

Sun 19th  10.00am Anniversary Service Rev D Faulkner 

  
 12.30pm Anniversary Lunch Church Hall 

   

 

      

  
 Copydate for June/July Newsletter   

   

 

      

Thur 23rd  10.00am Mischief Makers Church Hall 

Sun 26th  10.00am Morning Service Mr D Arnott 



 

Midhurst Methodist Church 

North Street 
Midhurst 

GU29 9DU 
 

 01730 816206 
 

www.midhurstmethodist.com 

 www.facebook.com/midhurstmethodist 
email: midhurstmethodisttech@gmail.com 

 

 
MINISTER: 

Rev David Faulkner 
Tel: 01428 748692 

Email: david.faulkner@methodist.org.uk  
Minister’s day off – Saturday 

 
 

 

Steward:               Alison Griffiths 
 
Church Treasurer:      Pauline Dey 
 
Hall Bookings:       Di Ponting 
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